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February 28, 2006
The Honorable Larry Phillips

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

I am requesting the Council’s support of the enclosed ordinance, authorizing the renewal of the contract between the King County Sheriff's Office and the State of Washington Department of Social and Health Services (DSHS), Child Support Division to provide support enforcement services in King County.  

This signed contract will allow the Sheriff’s Office to maintain the five-person Special Support Enforcement Unit (SSEU) that was formed in January 1999.  Currently, the SSEU consists of four Detectives, one Administrative Specialist and one half-time Sergeant.  The unit is dedicated solely to provide the following services:

1. The service of civil process associated with the issuance of court mandated child support.

2. The service of civil contempt warrants issued for non-compliance with court ordered child support.

3. Financial investigations designed to assist the Washington State DSHS, Office of Support Enforcement and the Family Support Division of the King County Prosecutor’s Office.

In addition to the funding, the approval of the contract allows the Sheriff's Office SSEU access to DSHS Division of Child Support programs and resources for the purposes of conducting and supplementing locate activities and investigations relating to the enforcement of child support cases.  It is extremely beneficial to the citizens of King County to have the Sheriff’s Office working in close partnership with these agencies.  The sharing of information and resources is crucial for the successful tracking of the non-custodial parents with outstanding civil contempt warrants.

For many years prior to the inception of the Sheriff's Office Special Support Enforcement Unit, these civil contempt of court warrants were neglected because the Sheriff did not have the necessary budget to devote detectives to this function.  For many years, the lack of consistent service of these warrants had been a problem and had become one of the greatest weaknesses in the support enforcement process.  

Not participating in this program will result in the elimination of the Sheriff’s Office Special Support Enforcement Unit.  The civil contempt warrants now assigned to detectives for service will still be entered into the statewide computer system.  A certain number of these warrants will be served in the context of other contacts with Law Enforcement, but this will be too sporadic to have much effect.  Not participating will greatly diminish, if not eliminate, the Sheriff’s Office ability to provide support or assistance to the DSHS Division of Child Support or the King County Prosecutor’s Family Support Division with the enforcement of court orders to ensure the collection of monies owed for child support.

Clearly this program has been a great benefit to the State, County and Superior Court’s attempts to enforce child support.

If you have any questions concerning this ordinance, please contact Captain Michael Pendrak, Criminal Investigations Division, Special Investigations Section, at 206 205-7768.
Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive
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 Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


The Honorable Sue Rahr, King County Sheriff


Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Budget


Debora Gay, Deputy Director, Office of Budget


Patty Shelledy, Legal Advisor, King County Sheriff's Office

